## Springvale Township

## Fall/Winter 2018



Dear Springvale Residents,

As 2018 comes to a close, I would like to thank the members of the Springvale Township Board for serving our community for another year. It is my pleasure to work with this board and serve Springvale Township as your supervisor.

The annual 2017/2018 audit of Springvale Township by Rasmussen, Teller, and O'Neil & Christman was successfully completed and Springvale Township remains in good fiscal standing. Kudos to Springvale Township Clerk, Pat McCune, and Springvale Township Treasurer, Dawn DeRue, for their hard work and oversight of Springvale Township funds.

Repair of secondary roads in Springvale Township continues to be the number one priority of the Springvale Township Board. Emmet County Road Commission has been asked to provide an updated estimate to repair Greenwood Rd. between Berger and Branch Roads. Greenwood Road repair has been slated by the Springvale Township Board as Springvale Township's 2019 secondary road repair project.

Have a safe and happy holiday season,

Tom Whipp

The LAST DAY to pay 2018 property taxes without incurring any interest or penalty is Thursday February 14<sup>th</sup>, 2019.

The LAST DAY to pay 2018 property taxes before they are returned delinquent is Thursday February 28<sup>th</sup>, 2019. I will be in the office from 9-5pm to received tax payments that day.

Please make out your tax payment check for the exact amount owed. If it is after the due date, please call Dawn DeRue; Treasurer at 231-347-3077 for any possible interest applied. Please include your phone number on check for easy contact if there are any questions we may have regarding your tax payment.

Also, <u>if you would like a receipt please include a self-addressed</u> <u>and stamped envelope</u> with your payment. A **drop box** is located near the mailbox at the hall for your convenience.

Stop in and pick up your card and some reading materials at the <u>Petoskey Public Library</u>. They offer so much more too! Please call 231-758-3100 or visit their website at www.petoskeylibrary.org to learn additional information.

Don't forget to use the **recycle** stations at the back of the Township hall to help keep our area clean. Pick up your **voucher** for larger items to go to the Transfer Station. Please **NO** household garbage or large items that do not fit in the recycle receptacle. This area is being monitored by cameras. Emmet County Recycling Center phone # is **347-2031**.

We have some great recreational areas here in Springvale Township. Camp Petosega has an awesome beach and campground including trails. Little Traverse Conservancy offers *McCune Nature Preserve* located off of Berger Road and *Johnson Nature Preserve* off of Pickerel Lake & Artesian Lane. These areas are available for walking or hiking the trails. *Little Traverse Conservancy* has further information and can be contacted at 231-347-0991.



Great Lakes Energy is offering Fiber Internet Service to Springvale Township Residents called Truestream!

Learn more at: jointruestream.com or call 1-888-485-2537